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Since my last report I have been doing more of the same; working to protect the members of the Public Service Alliance of Canada.  I continue to meet with our Members of Parliament and partner with other Unions whenever possible to get our message heard.    
The struggle continues with Phoenix; members are still not receiving proper paycheques some with over payments, more with under payments or no pay at all.  This continues to be a sad situation and the Union is continuing to fight and make inroads.  Most recently at the PSAC Convention there was a document passed unanimously to continue to fight for members in regard to Phoenix issues.  

I met with my MP Wayne Long when I was in Ottawa in March and I have run into him in the riding.  We spoke about Bill C-27 and our on-going concerns and we talked extensively about Phoenix.  He is committed to making the lives of people in his riding better.  It is always a pleasure to meet with him.  He actually reached out to me for information on the Union perspective on how we felt when Harper was in power.   I find he is aware of our ongoing issues and seems genuinely concerned with the issues we raise. 
I need to make a special shout out to the members in the Atlantic region that work at the Pay Center.  Keep up the great work you do for the members!   
I attended the PSAC Leadership conference in Ottawa in December 2017, what an enlightening experience with extensive training and dynamic speakers.  It is a great opportunity to speak with like-minded people and a great way to energize yourself.  Since there were numerous people from the Saint John area we had an Area Council meeting.  We have expanded our participants now.  For more information or an interest in being involved in the Saint John Area Council please contact me at Darlene.Bembridge@gmail.com, we are always looking for ideas on what activities you would like to see take place and would welcome anyone interested. 

I regret to say I was unable to participate in “Day of Mourning” activities as I was in transit to the PSAC Triennial Convention.  I attended the Convention as a PSAC delegate - what an inspiring week.  Lots of debate on all sides of the issues but the delegation spoke and we come out united.  We have a new National President and a busy agenda for the next 3 years.   

Please know that I would gladly represent the PSAC at any event you are hosting within the province.  All I need is a little notice, please reach out to me if you have any questions or concerns.  Let’s work together to protect our Rights.   

In solidarity,
Darlene Bembridge

